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 Headteacher: Mrs Jenny Redgrove
Radburn Way    Letchworth Garden City    Herts    SG6 2JZ

(Phone: 01462 621800 / Fax: 01462 621802 /  email: head@gca.herts.sch.uk)

19 July 2018

Dear Parents and Carers

We have come to the end of a very busy and productive year at Garden City Academy.  As a governing body we are very proud of our children and staff and the school community to which they are central.

We would like to say a huge thank you to Jenny Redgrove and her whole staff team for their tremendous efforts over the last year.   We recognise that working in any school presents many challenges and we are very grateful to the staff who have gone the extra mile.

This year was always going to be a challenge,  particularly with the absence of both the headteacher and deputy on maternity leave at the same time!   However, standards have been maintained and the end of Key Stage 2 SATs results are amazing, with the best results ever for the school. The results at the end of the Foundation Stage and Key Stage 1 and phonics have also been very positive and improvements on previous years due to the commitment of staff working together as a team.  
There have been many challenges facing the Governing Body, too, but luckily we have managed to recruit new members to the board and the capacity of governance has improved. Working closely with both, Gill Ellyard, Regional Director and Jenny we have supported and monitored the educational performance of the school and more importantly the individual pupils progress whilst at Garden City Academy.  Minutes are available in the school office, if you wish to access them. The governors have paid visits in to school to monitor standards in eg behaviour, attendance, leadership, educational progress of all children including SEND and those in receipt of Pupil Premium.
I would like to say a big thank you to all the Governors who have served on the governing body, this year. They freely give up their time and energy to support the school, on behalf of the children.

On behalf of all Governors, I would like to wish you and your family a very happy and sunny summer break.
Yours sincerely

Linda Meredith

Chair of Governors
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REAch2 North Central  Academy Trust is a company limited by guarantee, and an exempt charity, registered in England and Wales under company number 08180192 whose registered address is Scientia Academy, Mona Road, Burton-on-Trent, Staffordshire, DE13 0UF.  REAch2 Academy Trust, REAch2 and Garden City Primary Academy are business names used by REAch2 North Central  Academy Trust.
[image: image5.png]2011



[image: image6.jpg]



       [image: image1.jpg]                                                                         [image: image2.png]

[image: image7.jpg]Healthy



[image: image8.jpg]Paralympic Games

Living the Olympic
and Paralympic Values



